


CENTRE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
REGULAR MEETING
March 2, 2021



1.  CALL TO ORDER

      The Centre Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Monday, March 2, 2021 
	  Following CDC guidelines, masks were worn, social distancing was implemented and hand sanitizer  
       was available. Chairman Colin Reynolds moved to call the meeting to order at 7:00 pm, Also present 
       were Supervisor Ricky Burkholder Jr., Vice Chairman Jeremy Lockridge, Secretary Diana McPherson

       A list of all participants is on file at the township office.

2.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES/ TREASURER REPORT

      Upon a Reynolds/Lockridge motion, the board unanimously voted to approve the 
      February 2, 2021 regular meeting minutes 

             Upon a Reynolds/Lockridge motion the board unanimously approved the treasurer’s
              report as presented to the board for review

3. VISITORS
 None

4. ROAD REPORT
              Vandalism was removed from signs, there were 3 total, the stop sign on Weller Road was stolen
               2 of 35 mph speed limit signs were replaced
               Fuel tanks are full, the price of fuel went up 65 cents when we filled them and is expected to keep 
               Climbing
               The Liquid Fuels monies were deposited into PLGIT account in amount of 152,682.61

5. SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT
 Talmudic plans were conditionally approved after fees paid and plan is signed and sealed

 Upon a Reynolds/Burkholder motion the board conditionally approve Talmudic plans CT-2020-6  granting waiver 1-4 and that all landowners certify ownership, complete dedicatory statement, all fees to be paid before signing

Upon a Reynolds/Burkholder motion the board conditionally approved Eby plans CT-2020-7, granting waivers 1-9, statement accuracy, sign and seal, waiting on DEP approval of sanitary sewage exemption

6. AUDITORS REPORT
The 2020 audit has been completed and also has been sent in to DCED, totals collected were 725,843 with expenditures at 745,686 so there is a negative balance, Chairman Reynolds explains that we purchased an $80,000 truck that wouldn’t normally be on there so is understandable,  gave us each a copy of recommendations for next year, also to have auditors come in every 6 months to do spot checks to make sure we are on track with records.   The audit is to be advertised
          
7. PUMPING SLIPS
     No new slips this month

       
8.  OLD BUSINESS
 Salt contract is due by March 15, 2021, we are going to leave it at 80 tons, same as last year

 Upon a Reynolds/Burkholders motion the board unanimously approved to initiate the salt   
 contract for 2021-2022 year at 80 tons

9. NEW BUSINESS
 Stone and oil contracts are due to go out for bidding
 
Upon a Reynolds/Burkholder motion the board unanimously voted to advertise for Stone and Oil bids at the same quantities as last year and to open bids at April 6, 2021 meeting

 Budget is on track, we are checking it monthly
  
10.  BILLS
 Upon a Reynolds/Lockridge motion the board unanimously approved the bills as 
               presented to the board for their review


11. ADJOURN
With all business resolved and upon a Reynolds/Lockridge motion the board unanimously 
      voted to adjourn the meeting at 7:28 PM. 


				              Respectfully submitted,


                                                             Diana McPherson
		                                     Secretary/Treasurer



